EAST HAGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

NEWSLETTER No.122 - June 2014

CONTACT DETAILS

Parish Clerk, Mr Robin Parsley

Telephone: 814687

Email: ParishClerk@easthagbourne.net



We Need Your Help

From time to time the Parish Council organizes small work parties for specific tasks around the Parish, such as stream clearing and footpath maintenance. These are minor works which normally last a morning and are covered by the EHPC Insurance. If you could occasionally lend a hand and are willing be added to the email list for volunteers, please pass your details to the Parish Clerk or any Councilor.



Sports & Community Pavilion Update

Building work has now started on the new Pavilion with an expected completion date of Mid October. The Site is fenced off but the remainder of the recreation ground, including the children's' play area will remain open through the building work. Please be aware of building traffic if you walk along Great Mead.



When the building is completed in mid-October it will be handed over to a Management Committee who will look after bookings, maintenance and all the daily operation of the site - the Parish Council welcomes interest and offers of help from anyone who would like to use the pavilion or could help in any way with its operation

Please contact the Parish Clerk or any Councillor if you are interested in using the facility or can help to run it.

Community Governance Review

THE FUTURE OF MILLBROOK DEPENDS ON YOU!

Under the Community Governance Review there is a proposal before the District Council to move Millbrook from East Hagbourne Parish to Didcot Parish.

We know from the survey carried out last summer that an overwhelming majority of Millbrook residents want to remain part of East Hagbourne. However the proposal remains on the table and SODC are carrying out a consultation of affected residents before making a final decision in July.



If you live in Millbrook you should have received a letter from SODC dated 4th March 2014 inviting you to comment on the proposal.

YOUR VIEW MATTERS ESPECIALLY IF YOU WANT MILLBROOK TO STAY IN EAST HAGBOURNE PARISH so please make every effort to send your comments to SODC by email to: cgr@southandvale.gov.uk

or by mail to: CGR, South Oxfordshire District Council, Legal and Democratic Services, Benson Lane, Crowmarsh Gifford, Wallingford, OX10 8ED

CURRENT PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

There following new Planning applications were received his month:
Recreation Ground (Parking Area) P14/S1327/FUL.

You can view ongoing applications online by going to www.southoxon.gov.uk and typing in the reference number in the "search" option at the top right hand side of the page

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

The Parish Council holds a formal meeting every month and members of the Public are welcome to come along and raise issues or see how the Council is working for you. The next Parish Council Meeting is the Annual Meeting at 7.30pm in the Village Hall on the 19 June the Public is welcome to come and listen and contribute. If you have any issue you would like to raise please come along or email the Clerk if you can't attend. Minutes of previous meetings are published at www.EastHagbourne.net